

# MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 5<sup>th</sup> APRIL 2022 IN THE VILLAGE HALL.

Present: Councillors: S Cook, J Hobson, M Pearcy, C Eardley, B Bywater and Lynn Thornton (Clerk)

Apologies: County Councillor Thomas, Cllr Wait.

REF

72/22 Open Forum  
Nothing to report.

73/22 Apologies for absence  
County Councillor Thomas and Cllr Penny Wait.

74/22 Declarations of Interest by Councillors  
None.

75/22 Reports by District Cllr Pearcy and County Cllr Thomas  
Appendix I attached to these minutes is the report from District Councillor Pearcy.  
Appendix II attached to these minutes is the report from County Councillor Thomas.

76/22 Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 1<sup>st</sup> March were approved and signed as a true and correct record by those present at the meetings.

77/22 Planning

The council has received notification of the following planning applications:

Nothing presented to the council for consideration.

The council has received notification regarding the following planning application:

- S.21/2721/HHOLD –15 The Close, Coaley - Partial demolition of existing single storey front porch and erection of a larger single storey front extension and single storey rear extension. **Permission granted**

78/22 Accounts

Incomes received and payments for authorisation

C Fryer	25.60	Allotment Hire
A Griffiths	5.25	Allotment Hire
D Dungworth	13.37	Allotment Hire
S Wilkins	48.53	Allotment Hire

Payments for Authorisation

L Thornton	443.20	Wages March 2022
S Cook	100.00	Newsletter Editing
S Cook	151.99	Newsletter Printing
S Cook	100.00	5 x Fruit Trees
S Cook	49.99	Website Security Certificate

79/22 Clerks Report

1. The clerk has received an email from CADS requesting a grant, the councillors discussed the application and voted to support the request. Clerk to send confirmation letter.
2. SDC have confirmed the council has permission to plant one of the Jubilee oak trees on their land at Betworthy. Cllr Cook to source the tree guards.
3. Annual Assembly agreed for the 27<sup>th</sup> April, 7.30pm.

Clerk

Cllr Cook

80/22 Tennis courts  
Nothing to report.81/22 Village shop  
Cllr Wait confirmed the old shop removal has been delayed, once the new date has been confirmed Cllr Wait will circulate the information.

Cllr Wait

82/22 Village Hall Update  
Cllr Hobson confirmed the toilets have been refurbished and the area will now be decorated in August when the hall is quieter.83/22 Jubilee Celebrations and tree planting  
The Jubilee celebrations have been published in the latest newsletter, these may change slightly as more events are confirmed.84/22 Coaley Uley Climate Action Network  
The next repair café will take place on Sunday 8th May in Uley, as this is a new venue there will be a big launch for the event.  
There are areas in Uley which are being considered for tree planting.  
The group is looking to have a stall at CoaleyFest on 25<sup>th</sup> June.85/22 Policing  
Nothing to report.86/22 Footpath, ditches and stiles  
PROW have installed a new bridge at the back of the recreation field, it is sturdy and there are steps to help you down. Great improvement on the last one.  
The clerk has chased Pete for the quote to repair Norton's Alley, he is just waiting for some information from the Canal Trust and will then submit the quote.87/22 Youth Meeting  
Deferred to the next meeting.

88/22	<u>Allotment update</u> The allotment at Trenley Road needs a visit, clerk to write to one of the tenants to arrange a site visit.	Clerk
89/22	<u>Village Maintenance</u> Nothing to report.	
90/22	<u>Highways Repair &amp; Maintenance</u> The tarmac has been replaced at Hamshill but the kerbstones still needs attention. Another large vehicle got stuck on the road from Coaley to Uley, Richard Carter assisted and Cllr Cook has asked for photographic evidence to help support the signage request with highways.	Clerk
91/22	<u>Playarea</u> Steve Marshall has carried out repairs on the playarea ready for the inspection. SDC will be looking at all the council owned playareas across the district.	
92/22	<u>Recreation field subcommittee</u> The committee has been renamed to the Recreation Action Group, there was interest to join the group from 5 additional residents who came to the last meeting. One suggested speaking to an architect to help visualise zone. Some new people will hopefully help to move the project forward as it has become stagnated.	
93/22	<u>Village Design Statement</u> Deferred to the May meeting.	
94/22	<u>Matters for forward consideration</u> None.	
95/22	<u>Items for press release and publication</u> Youth meeting	

Meeting closed at 8.35pm.